
 
 

   
 

MONTHLY RULE 45 REPORT 

COMMITTEE ON ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AND ENERGY 

June 2022 

 

On June 7, 2022, at 11:00 am, the Committee on Environmental Protection and Energy held a 

remote meeting pursuant to applicable law. 

 

The following Alders were in attendance:  

Members: Nugent (39), Reilly (42), La Spata (1), Hopkins (2), Burke (14), Taylor (20), Cardona 

(31), Waguespack (32), Smith (43), Martin (47), Cardenas (12) 

Non-Members: Rodriguez (22), Beale (9), Sigcho Lopez (25), Vasquez (40) 

 

Chairman Cardenas opened the meeting. A roll call was taken to establish a quorum, as reflected 

above. Chairman Cardenas opened the floor for public comment. One written public comment: a 

letter from Grow Greater Englewood (GGE) and Sustainable Englewood Initiatives (SEI) was 

included into the record. 

 

The Committee addressed the following items:  

1. May 2022 Monthly Rule 45 Report 
2. ComEd’s Annual Franchise Report and Summer Preparedness.  

 

Chairman Cardenas made a motion to recommend approval of the May 2022 Monthly Rule 45 Report 

by the same roll call vote that was applied to determine a quorum. Vice-Chair Nugent motioned to 

recommend approval of the May 2022 Monthly Rule 45 Report, Chairman Cardenas accepted the 

motion.  

 

Chairman Cardenas provided opening remarks regarding the reliability of ComEd’s electrical 

distribution system, including; Outage prevention, Summer Readiness, Emergency Preparedness, 

Clean Energy Innovations and Investments, Affordability and Equitable Access to low-income 

customers. 



 
 

   
 

 

The following witnesses provided testimony:  

Gil C. Quiniones, Chief Executive Officer, ComEd 

Terrance Donnelly, President & Chief Operating Officer, ComEd 

Sandra Blakemore, Acting Commissioner, Department of Assets, Information, and Services 

 

Having no further business before the committee, Chairman Cardenas requested a motion to adjourn.  

Alderman Matt Martin motioned to adjourn; the motion was accepted by the Chairman. The meeting 

was adjourned at 1:26 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

George A. Cardenas 

Alderman, 12th Ward  
Chair, Committee on Environmental Protection and Energy 

 

 


